Toynbee



19th July 2024

Arrangements for the start of the new academic year

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope that you and your family are well and looking forward to the summer break. I wanted to write to you with further information regarding the arrangements for the return to school in September.

Monday 2nd September: INSET Day

Tuesday 3rd September: Year 7 only in school. Pupils should report to the Sports Hall at 8.30am

Wednesday 4th September: All pupils return to school. Pupils to report to the following areas at

8.30am:

Year 7	Sports Hall
Year 8	Astro Turf
Year 9	Astro Turf
Year 10	Astro Turf
Year 11	Astro Turf

Pupils will have an assembly from the Senior Leadership Team and spend time with their Tutors preparing for the new academic year before beginning their lessons.

I wish you and your families a happy, relaxing and safe holiday break.

Matthew Longden